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   MINUTES – AS PRESENTED 3/7/17 
 CLARK COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES 
ATTENDANCE ZONE ADVISORY COMMISSION 

BASIC ACADEMY OF INTERNATIONAL STUDIES, THEATER 
400 PALO VERDE DRIVE, HENDERSON, NV 89015 

 
January 11, 2017                                      6:00 p.m. 
 
Members Present        Members Absent 
Albert Delgado         David Gomez  
Nicole Benson         Cyndy Mahoney   
Justin Hepworth         Glen Olsen 
Diane Kinsel           
Mallory Levins 
Shari Lyman 
Lois Mack 
Mike Malone 
Becky Nielson  
Rachel Wren 
 
Demographics, Zoning & GIS 
Rick Baldwin, Director II 
Tracy Murphy, Coordinator IV 
Steve Burda, Coordinator III 
  
Transportation 
John Lockhart, Coordinator IV 
Ray Negrete, GIS Coordinator III  
 
Trustee Deanna Wright, District A  
 
FLAG SALUTE 
 
ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA 
Adoption of the agenda for January 11, 2017. 
Motion:  Nicole Benson                   Second: Rachel Wren   Vote:  Unanimous 
David Gomez, Cyndy Mahoney, and Glen Olsen were not present to vote. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
None. 
 
INTRODUCTIONS 
Rick Baldwin introduced AZAC commissioners, Clark County School District staff and Trustee Deanna 
Wright.  Mr. Baldwin gave a brief presentation of the AZAC rules, regulations and public input process. 
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STATEMENT OF PURPOSE 
Rick Baldwin reviewed Attendance Zone Advisory Commission’s proposals to establish an attendance 
boundary for the new school opening 2017 at Galleria Drive and Dave Wood Circle and adjust the 
attendance zone boundaries of Sister Robert Joseph Bailey Elementary School, Edna F. Hinman 
Elementary School, Lorna J. Kesterson Elementary School, C. T. Sewell Elementary School, Jim Thorpe 
Elementary School, and Harriet Treem Elementary School. 
 
Rick Baldwin called for public input.  No one from the public chose to speak. 
 
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE 
Rick Baldwin reviewed Attendance Zone Advisory Commission’s proposal to adjust the attendance zone 
boundaries of Frank Lamping Elementary School and Glen C. Taylor Elementary School. 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
One parent stated the proposal does not offer enough relief to Glen C. Taylor Elementary School to warrant 
the change. 
 
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE 
Rick Baldwin reviewed Attendance Zone Advisory Commission’s proposal to adjust and separate the 
attendance zone boundaries of James E. and Alice Rae Smalley Elementary School and J. Marlon Walker 
Elementary School. 
 
PUBLIC INPUT 
One (1) parent requested an option to not participate in grandfathering. 
 
Four (4) parents spoke in favor of including grandfathering. 
 
Rick Baldwin informed the public AZAC will make their final zoning recommendations to forward to the 
Board of School Trustees at the meeting to be held on Tuesday, January 24, 2017, 9:30 a.m. in the Board 
Room of the Edward A. Greer Education Center.  Zoning recommendations will be voted upon by the Board 
of School Trustees at a special board meeting on February 22, 2017, at 6:00 p.m. in the Board Room of the 
Edward A. Greer Education Center. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
None. 
 
MOTION TO AJOURN 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:37 p.m. 
Motion: Becky Nielson    Second:  Shari Lyman  Vote:  Unanimous 
David Gomez, Cyndy Mahoney, and Glen Olsen were not present to vote. 
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